
CHIPPING  PARISH   COUNCIL 

MEETING  8.7.19 

MEMORIAL  HALL  7.30PM 

 

APOLOGIES  FOR  ABSENCE 

Received  from  Cllrs.  Hunt  and  Robinson .Accepted by Council. 

New Councillor  David  Walmsley  was  welcomed  to the  team  by  

the  Chairman  Cllr  Donelly. 

Minutes  of  the last  meeting  were  read and  approved  by  

Councillors. 

The  minute  book  was  signed  by the  Chairman  . 

 

DECLARATIONS  OR  INTEREST 

There  were  none. 

OPEN  FORUM 

There  were  no  speakers 

CLOSED  OPEN  FORUM 

AGENDA  ITEMS 

1 B4RN 

The  ducting  has  now  crossed Longridge  Road  to 

Startifants.Next  stage  to cross Chipping  Brook  to Brooklands. 

2 PLAYGROUND  INSPECTION 

The  report  is  being studied  by  Councillors. 



PLANNING 

 

3 The  Chairman  to  respond to planned  caravan  on  

 Startifants. 

All other relevant  planning  applications  were viewed on line.  

Councillors  had  no further objections . 

 

FINANCE 

    4  Income  from  L.C.C. for  B4RN                          £2000.00 

        TO  PAY 

         R.V.B.C.   grass cutting                                                           £1638.58 

        LALC membership                                                                        226.38 

        CLERK  A/M/J/                                                                              698.00 

DANVIC field maintainence                                                             2544.00 

DONATION  Chipping  Show                                                                25.00 

INVOICES  PAID 

S.MARSDEN         Web  update                                                          180.00   

B/B flowers  for  village                                                                      200.00 

K PRESTON weed  killer                                                                        30.00 

S.HARDACRE  bus  shelter  clean  2x20                                              40.00 

PPI  PLAYGROUND  INSPECTION                                                       150.00 

Concurrent  grant  to be filled  in  by  Clerk. 

 



4 A.O.B. 

a   Fellside  site  Chairman  to  have a meeting with  project  

manager  15.7.19. Planned  bungalows are  behind  schedule. 

 

b   Dog  and  Partridge  planning  application  passed.  Building  

may  start  after drainage  issues  resolved  in  neighbouring 

fields. 

c  The  work at  Berrys  Old  Mill is  at  a standstill. The water 

level  in  the pond  is  very  low. The  area  smells.Problems  will 

be  referred  to  owners. 

d  There  is  to be  a  car  rally in  the  Bowland  with Leagram  

area,20-21  March 2020.Councillors  will  monitor  plans,with  

special  regard  to  visitor  car  parking. 

e  A tree planting  project was  discussed. Further  discussion to 

be held ,to  include  school  involvement. 

f   Councillors approved  a request  from  Chipping  Football  

club,  to  allow  the  erection  of  a low  fence  along  the  sides  

of  the  pitches.  This  is  a  requirement  of  the  F.A. League  

they  have  now  qualified  to play in. 

 

g   A child  was  knocked  off  her  bicycle last  week coming  out  

of  a footpath  onto  Church  Raike, there  is  no  footpath  ,  she  

rode  into  the  path  of  an on coming  car .  

The  little  girl  was concussed  and  taken  to  hospital  ,  where  

she  stayed  for  two  days.Luckily  the local  car  driver  was  

travelling very  slowly. 

The  clerk  to  ask  L.C.C. Highways if  a  20 mph sign nearer  to  

the  village  can  be  moved  to  the junction Church  Raike,  

Malt Kiln  Brow  and  Old  Hive.  Thereare  many  new  family  

homes  being  built  in  this  location. Young  children  walking  

to  school  in  the  village  and  there  are  no  footpaths. 



h  Cllr.David  Walmsley  agreed  to  represent  C.P.C.  at  the  

Parish  Council Liason  meetings  ,  starting  in  November. 

i   The  ownership  of  The  Talbot  area  is  still  not  

known.Repairs  are  needed  to  the  site. Cllrs  to  make  further  

enquiries. 

 J  Councillors  are  trying to  resolve  the car parking  situation 

on  the  carpark next  to  the  Bungalows  on  Kirklands. 

 

 

The  next  meeting  2nd  September  2019 

Chipping  Village  hall  7.30pm. 

The  meeting  closed  at  9.00pm 

 

 

Barbara  Green  Clerk  

 

   

 

 

 

                                                        

  


